



Media Update 9 May 2016

FAO

Press Release

Steering Committee Meeting of the Project for Assistance to the Recovery and Development of the Agricultural Economy in FATA

The Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations (FAO) held the second steering committee meeting of the Project for Assistance to Recovery and Development of Agricultural Economy in FATA on May 9 in Islamabad.

Ms. Anjum Assad Amin, Additional Secretary Economic Affairs Division (EAD), Muhammad Tahir, Deputy Secretary EAD, Mr. Yousaf Rahim, Additional Secretary Planning and Development FATA Secretariat, Ms. Junko Kawata Economic Researcher/Adviser Embassy of Japan, Mr. Ken Kato Senior Representative Japan International Cooperation Agency (JICA) and Mr. Patrick T Evans, Country Representative FAO, participated among others in the meeting.

Welcoming the participants FAO Country Representative Mr. Patrick T Evans said the government is working to have all Temporarily Displaced Persons (TDPs) from FATA back to their homes by the end of this year. It also brings responsibility on us to support these efforts. He also said the main focus was to rebuild the lives of the TDPs and provide timely inputs such as fodder, animal health, fruit tree nursery establishment, fisheries and developing irrigation systems etc. would not only help in putting their lives together but also improve overall economy in FATA.

Mr. Raffaele DelCima Program Manager, FAO gave a detailed presentation on the progress of the project in Khyber and Kurram Agencies. He briefed participants on agriculture input support, planned







distribution of fodder, agricultural packages, water courses and harvesting structures, irrigation and capacity development initiatives.

Additional Secretary Planning and Development Mr. Yousaf Rahim appreciated the support of FAO. He also said that since Orakzai agency had also been opened for TDPs' returns.

In her concluding remarks, Ms. Anjum Assad Amin, Additional Secretary Economic Affairs Division (EAD), said this project is instrumental in ensuring timely return and rehabilitation of TDPs from FATA. She also praised the efforts of FAO, JICA, political agents and FATA and KP authorities in this regard.

It was agreed that the next steering committee meeting would be held after three months.

Background

The Project for Assistance to the Recovery and Development of the Agricultural Economy in FATA began in July 2015. The Government of Pakistan plans in 2015/16 the return and resettlement of some 30 000 currently displaced families to Kurram Agency, and another 85 000 families to Khyber agency. Working closely with the FATA government line departments, Japan International Cooperation Agency (JICA), the beneficiary communities, and other organizations working in the same area, the project is designed to directly benefit some 26 000 households in Khyber and Kurram agencies

UNICEF-WHO-IBFAN

Press Release

Laws to protect breastfeeding inadequate in most countries

GENEVA/NEW YORK, 9 May 2016 – A new report by the World Health Organization (WHO), UNICEF, and the International Baby Food Action Network (IBFAN) reveals the status of national laws to protect and promote breastfeeding.





Of the 194 countries analysed in the report, 135 have in place some form of legal measure related to the International Code of Marketing of Breast-Milk Substitutes and subsequent, relevant resolutions adopted by the World Health Assembly (the Code). This is up from 103 in 2011, when the last WHO analysis was done. However, only 39 countries have laws that enact all provisions of the Code—a slight increase from 37 in 2011.

WHO and UNICEF recommend that babies are fed nothing but breast milk for their first 6 months, after which they should continue breastfeeding—as well as eating other safe and nutritionally adequate foods—until 2 years of age or beyond. In that context, WHO Member States have committed to increase the rate of exclusive breastfeeding in the first 6 months of life to at least 50% by 2025 as one of a set of global nutrition targets

The Code calls on countries to protect breastfeeding by stopping the inappropriate marketing of breast-milk substitutes (including infant formula), feeding bottles and teats. It also aims to and ensure breast-milk substitutes are used safely when they are necessary. It bans all forms of promotion of substitutes—including advertising, gifts to health workers and distribution of free samples. In addition, labels cannot make nutritional and health claims or include images that idealize infant formula. They must include clear instructions on how to use the product and carry messages about the superiority of breastfeeding over formula and the risks of not breastfeeding.

"It is encouraging to see more countries pass laws to protect and promote breastfeeding, but there are still far too many places where mothers are inundated with incorrect and biased information through advertising and unsubstantiated health claims. This can distort parents' perceptions and undermine their confidence in breastfeeding, with the result that far too many children miss out on its many benefits," says Dr Francesco Branca, Director of WHO's Department of Nutrition for Health and Development. The breast-milk substitute business is a big one, with annual sales amounting to almost US\$45 billion worldwide. This is projected to rise by over 55% to US\$70 billion by 2019.

"The breast-milk substitutes industry is strong and growing, and so the battle to increase the rate of exclusive breastfeeding around the world is an uphill one—but it is one that is worth the effort," says UNICEF Chief of Nutrition Werner Schultink. "Mothers deserve a chance to get the correct information: that they have readily available the means to protect the





health and wellbeing their children. Clever marketing should not be allowed to fudge the truth that there is no equal substitute for a mother's own milk." Overall, richer countries lag behind poorer ones. The proportion of countries with comprehensive legislation in line with the Code is highest in the WHO South-East Asia Region (36% – 4 out of 11 countries), followed by the WHO African Region (30% – 14 out of 47 countries) and the WHO Eastern Mediterranean Region (29% – 6 out of 21 countries). The WHO Region of the Americas (23% – 8 out of 35 countries); Western Pacific Region (15% – 4 out of 27 countries); and European Region (6% – 3 out of 53 countries) have lower proportions of countries with comprehensive legislation.

Among the countries that have any laws on marketing of breast-milk substitutes, globally:

- Just over half sufficiently prohibit advertising and promotion.
- Fewer than half prohibit the provision to health facilities of free or lowcost supplies of breast-milk substitutes.
- Just over half prohibit gifts to health workers or members of their families.
- The scope of products to which legislation applies remains limited. Many countries' laws cover infant formula and 'follow-up formula', but only one third explicitly cover products intended for children aged 1 year and up.
- Fewer than half of countries ban nutrition and health claims on designated products.

IBFAN, with its International Code Documentation Centre (ICDC) taking the lead, has closely cooperated with WHO and UNICEF to prepare this report. The results are in line with the findings reported in ICDC's own *State of the Code 2016*.

"IBFAN hopes that the report will lead more countries to improve and enforce existing legislation so that breastfeeding will have a better chance and save more lives," says Annelies Allain, Director of IBFAN's ICDC. "Legislation needs to keep pace with new marketing strategies and this report will help policy makers to do so."

The report, Marketing of breast-milk substitutes: International implementation of the International Code – Status report 2016, includes tables showing, country by country, which Code measures have and have not been enacted into law. It also includes case studies on countries that





have strengthened their laws or monitoring systems for the Code in recent years. These include Armenia, Botswana, India and Viet Nam.

Monitoring is essential to enforcement

Monitoring is essential to detect violations and report them to the appropriate authorities so they can intervene and stop such activities. Yet, only 32 countries report having a monitoring mechanism in place, and of those, few are fully functional. Among the countries with a formal monitoring mechanism, fewer than half publish the results, and just six countries have dedicated budgets or funding for monitoring and enforcement.

WHO and UNICEF have recently established a Global Network for Monitoring and Support for Implementation of the Code (NetCode) to help strengthen countries' and civil society capacity to monitor and effectively enforce Code laws. Key NGOs, including IBFAN, Helen Keller International and Save the Children, academic centres and selected countries have joined this network.

Why breastfeed?

Globally, nearly two out of three infants are not exclusively breastfed for the recommended 6 months—a rate that has not improved in two decades. Breast milk is the ideal food for infants. It is safe, clean and contains antibodies which help protect against many common childhood illnesses. Breastfed children perform better on intelligence tests, are less likely to be overweight or obese and less prone to diabetes later in life. Women who breastfeed also have a reduced risk of breast and ovarian cancers. Inappropriate marketing of breast-milk substitutes continues to undermine efforts to improve breastfeeding rates and duration worldwide.

New analyses have revealed that increasing breastfeeding to near-universal levels could save the lives of more than 820 000 children under the age of five and 20 000 women each year. It could also add an estimated US\$300 billion into the global economy annually, based on improvements in cognitive ability if every infant was breastfed until at least 6 months of age and their expected increased earnings later in life. Boosting breastfeeding rates would significantly reduce costs to families and governments for treatment of childhood illnesses such as pneumonia, diarrhoea and asthma.





For more information

- Olivia Lawe Davies, Communications Officer, WHO Geneva, Tel: +41 22 791 12 09, Mob: +41 79 475 55 45, Email: lawedavieso@who.int
- Rita Ann Wallace, UNICEF New York, Tel: +1 212 326 75 86, Mob: +1 917 213 40 34, Email: rwallace@unicef.org or Tamara Kummer, UNICEF New York, Mob: +1 617 331 43 05, Email: tkummer@unicef.org
- Mike Brady, Campaigns and Networking Coordinator, IBFAN, Mob: +44 79 86 736 179, Email: mbrady@babymilkaction.org
